

PART 1: VOCABULARY

I Choose the word or phrase (A, B, C, or D) that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

1. Matt is a(n) _____ at his school. He helps to teach the poor in his free time.
A. star B. talent C. volunteer D. actor
2. Alan and Adam are talking about their weekend.
Alan: Let's go to the rock concert on Sunday!
Adam: _____!
A. Yes, I do B. Great idea C. Not really D. I love jazz
3. We should organize a _____. I know that Jane can make really good cakes.
A. craft fair B. bake sale C. fun run D. talent show
4. If you love _____ movies, you should watch *Spiderman*.
A. drama B. crimes C. horror D. action-packed
5. Yesterday, I _____ a car wash to help the local community.
A. helped B. volunteered C. organized D. donated
6. _____ is slow and sad music. It started as African-American folk songs.
A. Reggae B. Electronic C. Blues D. Heavy metal
7. Jamie listens to Mozart in the evenings. She likes _____ music.
A. jazz B. classical C. folk D. country
8. What did you do to help our community? - _____.
A. We should recycle old bottles B. I don't like reggae
C. I volunteer at a soup kitchen D. I cleaned up the street last weekend
9. The story the movie tells is called the _____.
A. plot B. setting C. star D. conclusion
10. *Frozen* is an _____ movie.
A. animation B. animating C. animated D. animate

II Use the correct form of the word given to complete each sentence.

1. Did our school have a clothes _____ last month? (donate)
2. What kind of _____ event should we organize? (charitable)
3. You shouldn't tell the _____ of the movie. (end)

4. The _____ is the place or time the movie begins. (set)
 5. Let's _____ cupcakes at the bake sale! (decoration)

PART 2: GRAMMAR

I

Choose the word or phrase (A, B, C, or D) that best fits the blank space in each sentence.

- How about _____ a craft fair? I want to see many arts and crafts!
 A. to organize B. organizes C. organized D. organizing
- Lin enjoys _____ to folk music.
 A. listening B. listened C. listens D. to listening
- Last month, I _____ my grandparents.
 A. visiting B. visited C. to visit D. visits
- Amanda _____ like eating tomatoes.
 A. doesn't B. does C. do D. don't
- ABBA is a pop band. _____ famous song is "Happy New Year".
 A. Our B. Its C. His D. Their
- I am not good at _____ posters.
 A. designed B. designing C. designs D. design
- _____ have a car wash at the local station.
 A. Let's B. How about C. Should D. Shouldn't have
- Lan _____ trees in the garden yesterday.
 A. plants B. planting C. planted D. plant
- Does Sam usually _____ up at 6 a.m.?
 A. getting B. get C. got D. gets
- We have breakfast _____ 6 a.m. _____ the morning.
 A. at - in B. in - at C. at - on D. on - in

II

Put the correct form of the verb: the Present Simple or the Past Simple.

- Today, Daisy _____ (not get) up early. She _____ (do) her homework late last night.
- Hanie usually _____ (visit) her grandmother on her vacation.
- I _____ (live) in London when I _____ (be) a child.
- My younger brothers _____ (not like) washing their faces in the morning.
- My best friend _____ (move) to Paris when we were 5 years old.

III Choose the underlined word or phrase (A, B, C, or D) that needs correcting.

1. Let's going to the zoo when we have a day off this week.
A B C D
2. Does his enjoy listening to heavy metal?
A B C D
3. Lan eats usually bread and eggs for her breakfast.
A B C D
4. What should we doing to help the community?
A B C D
5. Last year, my friends and I donate books for a charity event.
A B C D

PART 3: READING

I Choose the word or phrase (A, B, C, or D) that best complete the paragraph.

Jennifer Lawrence was born (1) _____ August 15, 1990 in Kentucky, U.S. When she was a child, Jennifer liked sports and she (2) _____ hockey and basketball for an all-boys team. She also worked as a model. At the age of 14, she (3) _____ to be an actress, so she moved to New York City.

(4) _____ family moved to Los Angeles so that she could work on TV and films. (5) _____ 2010, Lawrence played the character in the film *Winter's Bone*. Two years later, she was the (6) _____ in the film *The Hunger Games* as Katniss Everdeen. When she isn't working, Jen (7) _____ painting, surfing, and playing the guitar. She also enjoys (8) _____ to rock bands like Paramore or Mumford & Sons.

- | | | | |
|----------------|--------------|------------|---------------|
| 1. A. in | B. at | C. on | D. from |
| 2. A. played | B. play | C. plays | D. playing |
| 3. A. wants | B. wanted | C. wanting | D. want |
| 4. A. They | B. Their | C. Her | D. She |
| 5. A. In | B. On | C. From | D. At |
| 6. A. singer | B. crime | C. star | D. superhero |
| 7. A. like | B. liked | C. likes | D. don't like |
| 8. A. listened | B. listening | C. listens | D. listen |

II

Read the passage carefully and choose the best answer for each question.

Green summer campaign

More than three hundred fifty thousand young people and members of the Ho Chi Minh Communist Youth Union are **taking part in** the 2020 *Mùa Hè Xanh* (Green Summer) Campaign on Sunday in Ho Chi Minh City.

The annual event is one of a number of summer activities and programmes launched by the Union. Its kick-off ceremony last Sunday on Nguyễn Huệ Pedestrian Street in District 1 attracted three thousand volunteers.

Volunteers this year are working in 13 provinces of the Mekong River Delta, Central Highlands regions, and Thổ Chu Island of Kiên Giang Province. In Ho Chi Minh City, they are working in the rural districts of Hóc Môn, Bình Chánh, Cần Giờ, Nhà Bè, and Củ Chi. The volunteers helped clean and upgrade canals, alleys, roads, and irrigation(*) systems. They also provided free health check-ups and medicine to poor residents, children, and women. They also participated in community activities to promote environmental protection and children's rights.

(Adapted from: <https://vietnamnet.vn/en/thousands-of-youth-join-greensummer-campaign-657988.html>)

(*) water supply for farming

1. What is the main idea of this reading passage?
 - A. Summer vacation of Vietnamese students
 - B. Ho Chi Minh City's Green Summer Campaign in 2020
 - C. Enthusiastic spirit of Ho Chi Minh City's youth
 - D. The youth against environmental pollution
2. The phrase "**take part in**" in the passage is closest in meaning to _____.
 - A. help
 - B. support
 - C. participate in
 - D. organize
3. Which is NOT true about the Green Summer Campaign in 2020?
 - A. The Green Summer Campaign happens every year.
 - B. The Green Summer Campaign only worked in Ho Chi Minh City.
 - C. The volunteers worked to help the community in rural areas.
 - D. The poor can check their health without spending money.
4. How many volunteers attended the kick-off ceremony last Sunday?
 - A. 3,000
 - B. 50,000
 - C. More than 350,000
 - D. 350,000

5. Where did The Green Campaign in 2020 work?

A. in District 1

B. in the rural districts of Hóc Môn, Bình Chánh, Cần Giò, and Củ Chi

C. in different provinces of the Mekong River Delta and Central Highlands regions as well as Thổ Chu Island

D. on Nguyễn Huệ Pedestrian Street

PART 4: WRITING

I Choose one sentence that has the same meaning as the root.

1. Let's go to the RnB concert!

A. How about go to the RnB concert? B. We should go to the RnB concert.

C. We need not go to the RnB concert. D. We should not go to the RnB concert.

2. Her favorite movie is an animated one.

A. She likes watching movie.

B. She hates watching animated movies.

C. She would like to make animated movies.

D. She enjoys animated movies.

3. Jane has a blue classical guitar.

A. Her has a blue classical guitar.

B. Her classical music is a blue guitar.

C. Her classical guitar is blue.

D. Her blue guitar is a classical music.

II Write complete sentences using the suggested words.

1. My / friends / I / not like / listen / reggae / .

→ _____

2. Last month, / we / recycle / cans / plant / trees / our school / .

→ _____

3. Emily / often / take part / beach clean-ups / the weekend / .

→ _____

PART 5: PRONUNCIATION

I Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. <u>pl</u> ays | B. <u>m</u> akes | C. <u>v</u> olunteers | D. <u>l</u> oves |
| 2. A. <u>donat</u> ed | B. <u>collect</u> ed | C. <u>plant</u> ed | D. <u>rais</u> ed |
| 3. A. <u>takes</u> | B. <u>speak</u> s | C. <u>hate</u> s | D. <u>buys</u> |

II Choose the word whose main stress pattern is placed differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|---------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>volunteer</u> | B. <u>dramatic</u> | C. <u>conclusion</u> | D. <u>recycle</u> |
| 2. A. <u>community</u> | B. <u>superhero</u> | C. <u>activity</u> | D. <u>traditional</u> |
| 3. A. <u>event</u> | B. <u>setting</u> | C. <u>workshop</u> | D. <u>movie</u> |